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Coming up . . . 
 

11/19/12 – Karen Alfino, Serbia 
11/26/12 –Project Eliminate video  

12/3/12 – Open 

12/6/12 – 6:45 am Foothills Kiwanis Board 

Meeting at the “Egg & I” (Basemar) 

12/10/12 – Open  

12/17/12 – Open  

 
 

  

Program Chairpersons:  
November – Mary Schweitzer 

December – Gary Symes 

January – Bob Mohling   

November 5 – Linda Lappe, CU Women’s Basketball Coach  
  

A three-time first team Academic All-Big 12 

honoree, Lappe graduated from CU with her 

bachelor's degree in business administration in 

2002. She is a native of Burlington, Iowa, where 
she had a stellar prep career. An honorable 

mention Street & Smith's All-American, she 

graduated from Winfield High School with prep 
records in career points, steals, steals in a season, 

steals in a game, career assists, season assists, 

single game assists and a 110-3 career record. 
Lappe, who is in her third year at CU, explained 

that she feels good about the coming year; the 

team has good leadership with juniors and seniors 

on the team and the freshmen have really 
improved. Her formula for success: get the right 

players, empower them to be leaders, and instill pride and passion to restore 

the program with all players to graduate. CU went 21-14 this past season, 
advancing to the quarterfinals of the WNIT for a second year in a row.  
 

November 12 – Isaias Braga, Boulder County Salvation Army  
   

Isais Braga, a lieutenant with the salvation 
army, came to kick off the 2012 bell ringing 
season. Lt. Braga presented the origins of 
the Salvation Army in England, founded by 
William Booth in 1865. He went on to tell of 
how the Army came to the United States 
and has grown to over 120 countries world 
wide. The salvation Army center in 
Broomfield hosts a number of community 
activities, including after school programs 
for children as well as food and housing 
assitance for families in the Broomfield and Boulder area. Once again, 

Foothills Kiwanis club led the region in bell ringing fund raising and Lt. 
Braga presented President Pauluhn with the Bell trophy. Foothills Kiwanis 

club is proud to support the salvation Army and all of the work they do for 

children in our community. 
 

Club Website: www.foothillskiwanis.org 
Meetings:  Every Monday at 7:00 a.m. at the Spice of 
Life Event Center, 5706 Arapahoe Ave., Boulder CO 

Snippets from Recent Club Programs 
 

Nov. 19. 2012 

President 
Adam Pauluhn 

Past President 
Gary Symes 

President-Elect 
(Open) 

Secretary 
Dennis Hubbard 

Treasurer 
Allison DeYoung 

 

Board of Directors 
Rudy Baumann 

Allison DeYoung 

Bob Mohling 
David Petrick 

Dave Rogers 

Mary Schweitzer 

Pete Sprenkle 
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Lt. Isais Braga presents Adam Pauluhn with the Salvation 
Army bell ringing award. 

 

Foothills Kiwanis Salvation Army Bell-

Ringing Sign-Up 
-- Kerry Hassler 
 
For the upcoming holiday season from Friday, November 

23 through Monday, December 24, Foothills Kiwanis 

will again be doing bell-ringing in Boulder at the 30th 
Street Sunrise King Soopers and Meadows Shopping 

Center Safeway locations. You may sign up early for 

bell-ringing by -- 

• Going to the Foothills Kiwanis website at -- 

www.foothillskiwanis.org 

• Clicking on the "Click here to sign up for Salvation 

Army Bell-Ringing on behalf of Foothills Kiwanis" 

link in the green box 

• Clicking on the "Current 30th Street King Soopers 

Schedule" or "Current Meadows Safeway Schedule" 
link at the top 

• Clicking on the "Signup page" link, and entering your 

name, email-address, day, and times for bell-ringing. 

Please note that the Monarch High School Key Club 

members will be bell-ringing on our club's behalf at the 
Louisville King Soopers, so this sign-up schedule is 

reserved for them. 

Also, new Boulder Country Salvation Army Director 

Captain Isaias Braga will be the speaker during our club's 
November 12 meeting.  In addition to reviewing the 

Boulder County Salvation Army's activities and 

programs, he'll be answering any questions club members 
may have about how he and other SA staff will be 

picking up the kettles at our locations. 

Thanks to all for volunteering for this season's bell-

ringing! 

 


